IPT UK Network Meeting

31st March 2006

School of Health

University of Edinburgh

Minutes of the Business meeting.

Attending: Chris Freeman, Roslyn Law, Tim Wheeldon, David Morris, Rosemary Cartilage, Pat Black, Helen Birchall, Ronnie Browne, Arielle Shanock, Lorna Champion, Vivien Barclay.

Apologies: David Oliver, Veronica Gore, Leslie McGrain, Andrea Chadwick,Katherine Cheshire, Chris Langham, Sandra Stock, Lee Brosen, Antony Bateman, Matthias Schwannauer, Dawie Scheepers.

Apologies were made for the late change of venue for the meeting and the inconvenience caused to some members by this change.

Previous Minutes.

No specific points were raised from previous minutes the following issues were discussed.

Finances signatory

Helen Birchnall is the current signatory for finances relating to the IPT network and this need to be transferred to Roslyn Law.   action  Roslyn Law
Future of the network

Chris Freeman asked if the IPT UK network has a future. He pointed out that more people attended the IPT meeting at the end of the International IPT Conference than attended  the meeting at the end of the European Conference. Active IPT groups exist in Germany, Italy, Netherlands and Spain. Chris Freeman proposed we only have a network meeting when there was a conference. Helen Birchnall said it would be a shame to abandon the IPT-UK network especially regarding the work that had been done on establishing training standards . Roslyn Law stated that some Americans wanted IPT accreditation from the UK and that it may be possible to sell training back to the US.

A general discussion ensued about how to take things forward with comments about the small size of the group.  Questions were asked about how the network is financed. To date IPT Edinburgh have funded an administrator and the web site.  Chris Freeman said the web site now updates itself so there is no longer a need to pay a web master. Ronnie suggested the idea of raising a levy from IPT courses run throughout the country by network members.

Regional Update

Newcastle

Pat Black stated that the NHS in Newcastle had been supportive of IPT by providing £4000 for supervision. Pat Black and Veronica Gore are the regional representatives. Links between Newcastle and Sunderland had reduced but a meeting had been planned to strengthen links again. There has been considerable training activity in the region and scope for supervision groups.  Most of this training has been conducted by Roslyn and there is a need to make this more locally self sustaining.

Leeds:

Unclear if there is an IPT focus in Leeds at present.

Liverpool : there is at least  one active IPT supervision group in Liverpool. Sandra Stock provides a link to the network.

Lincoln:

Helen Birchnall is now in Lincoln. IPT courses have been run to train local people. There is a wish to open courses up to external people in the future. The local attitude is very supportive.

Leicester

Two training course are run each year. Rosemary Cartilage is the only accredited person in primary care but there is a large active group doing IPT and a lot of interest in IPT. 

Chris Freeman said that IPT has now been dropped as a treatment for eating disorders so he was unsure what Leicester’s position on this was.

Cambridge:

Arielle Shanock who was trained in IPT in the US is currently working with Lee Brosen who offers IPT in the Cambridge region. She had kindly agreed to present  work on IPT with pregnant adolescents that she had been involved with in the US in the second half of the network meeting.

Oxford.

Situation unclear at present, representative  Gloucester Julia Melecki. 

Rebecca  Mather Consultant  Psychiatrist has requested course from IPT Edinburgh Lorna Champion will do this, active older adults IPT group in Oxford.

Birmingham.

Contact person is Pam Birdie who is linked to eating disorder team and nursing training, her training link is with Leicester.

London 

Anthony Bateman continues to be representative and runs courses.

Wales: Contact Maureen O’Brien  she has now moved to Ireland.

Northern Ireland  Anthony Bateman and Roslyn Law have run courses in Belfast. There is a lot of interest and ongoing groups.

Eire

Roslyn has run several courses in various parts of Eire, two in Dublin, Roslyn said that a third of people attending Edinburgh Courses are from Eire. Some ongoing supervision from IPT Edinburgh. 

Scotland

A lot of activity, one or two courses a year attracting external people. Training in NHS trusts including ongoing supervision groups. 

Doing well by Depression Project Funded by the Scottish executive involved offering IPT training Scotland wide. Training and supervision was provided by the project headed by Roslyn Law. Project ends September 06.

News of other IPT  activity.

Training

Roslyn Law has run IPT training course for various branches of the Armed Forces.

Helen Birchnall is offering 2 day IPC courses in Primary Care  emphasis is placed on the selection of suitable patients.

Anthony Bateman is potentially linking up with John Markowitz to develop work on borderline personality disorder. There are plans for a one day national conference in London on this topic. 

Research

Rosemary from Leicester informed the group of a small IPT outcome study in primary care.

Chris Freeman told the group that IPT-Post Trauma has been set up at the Cullen Centre in Edinburgh as debriefing has now been discredited. The psychological first aid model had been adapted to include IPT. Training for the project is being conducted by Chris Freeman and Patricia Graham, and a manual has been developed.

Interest was expressed in having a detailed presentation on this project at the next meeting.

Information Leaflet

Rosemary Cartilage has revised the IPT information leaflet discussed at the previous meeting and this available for people to use.

Training course availability and increasing interest in IPT

Requests for IPT training courses that come into IPT Edinburgh are sent to local representatives to take the request forward. Roslyn Law is in charge of this and feels it works well. 

It was agreed that it would be good practice for network members to let local reps know if a course is to be run in their area.

A discussion ensued about how to increase interest. Suggestions included linking up with Royal College of Psychiatrists by placing something on the website or providing a link on the web site.  

The difficulty of contacting nurses was discussed. CPN’s felt there was no obvious forum other than Nursing times and the Royal College of Nursing.

Chris Freeman said the BABCP is the biggest group to link up with.

Training Guidelines are on the website, but do we need more than that? Some people want more detailed guidelines. The general view of the meeting was that the network should offer courses and course plus supervision packages.

Discussion ensued about how the net work should be managed. Does it need a manager? Tim Wheeldon suggested it could be managed like a Managed Clinical Network.  

Date and time next meeting

It was agreed the IPT Edinburgh Administrator would arrange the next network meeting after the International IPT meeting in Toronto.  It was suggested that the next meeting of the network in the UK should be in February or March 07 in London.—Action IPT administrator. 

The Business meeting was followed by two presentations:

1.Group IPT for Prevention and Treatment of Depression among Inner City Pregnant Adolescents: An Effectiveness Pilot Study. Presenter Arielle Shanock. Cambridge

2. A Case Series of Young Women Treated with IPT by a CPN working in a Severe and Enduring CMHT. Presenter Vivien Barclay Edinburgh

